Below is a column from Mayor Swisstack that was published in the October 31, 2012, Rio Rancho Observer newspaper. 

Election Day, Tuesday, Nov. 6, is right around the corner and absentee and early in-person voting are already underway throughout Rio Rancho. 

Voting is a right that many have sacrificed to establish, protect and preserve. It is critically important that all those who can vote take the time to become informed on the candidates and issues through the variety of resources available and then let their voices be heard. Bowing out of voting means one is not fully taking advantage of the democratic process, which is designed for citizen participation. 

In addition to the president and congressional seats, on the ballot for Rio Ranchoans’ consideration are a variety of other elected positions and questions ranging from county commissioners, judges, state representatives, state constitution amendments and three statewide bond questions. 

Rio Rancho’s population gains during the past 10 years and latest U.S. Census figures warranted more representation in the New Mexico House of Representatives and Senate, and that is what we got from the recent redistricting process. 

Rio Rancho gained House District 57, which ensures another Rio Rancho resident will be elected to the House. In the Senate, with the creation of new District 40, Rio Rancho stands the best chance it has ever had to have a resident of Rio Rancho represent the community in the Senate. Both of these new seats will be on the ballot for the first time on Nov. 6. 

In relation to the statewide bond questions, if approved, Bond Question A for senior citizen facility improvement, construction and equipment would mean Meadowlark Senior Center would directly be the beneficiary of $184,220. If Bond Question B for academic, public school, tribal and public libraries is passed by voters, a total of $140,571 would go to Rio Rancho public libraries, Loma Colorado Main and Esther Bone Memorial, and be used to purchase computers, books, and other resources such as DVDs, CDs and e-Books. Also from Bond B, Rio Rancho Public Schools would receive $76,500 for their libraries. Approval of Bond C for higher education would provide funding to improve public colleges and universities. The state has indicated that approval of these bond questions will not raise property taxes, but keep rates the same. 

For Election Day voting, the Sandoval County Clerk Bureau of Elections, which is administering this election locally, will utilize voting convenience centers. This means Rio Rancho residents can vote at any of the following polling locations from 7 a.m. to 7 p.m. on Nov. 6: Rio Rancho City Hall, 3200 Civic Center Circle; Rio Rancho Elementary, 4601 Pepe Ortiz Road; Rio Rancho Middle School, 1600 Loma Colorado Blvd.; Mountain View Middle School, 4101 Montreal Loop; and Puesta Del Sol Elementary, 450 Southern Blvd. Voting convenience centers were first used in state of New Mexico in 2010 by the city of Rio Rancho for our municipal election. 

For questions or additional information regarding Election Day voting as well as absentee and early in-person voting, visit the Sandoval County Clerk Bureau of Elections’ website at boe.sandovalcountynm.gov, or call 867-7577. Sample ballots can be viewed on the bureau of elections’ website as well. 
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